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RE: Conveyance Management Portal newsletter #25 (September 2024) 
 
Dear elevator industry business, property owner or manager, and other interested parties, 
 
Work on the Elevator Program’s Conveyance Management Portal (CMP, or Portal) continues 

moving toward the go-live date of Feb. 26, 2025. The new launch date allows us to add more 

benefits, and provide training for you without interrupting the holidays. Here’s the update: 

Proof of Correction demonstration. At the Elevator Safety Advisory Committee meeting last 

month, we demonstrated the Proof of Correction process. The Proof of Correction is filed after 

an inspector finds deficiencies during an inspection. The correction report is your way to show 

you’ve made the required fixes. With the CMP, how you receive and respond to an inspection 

will happen much faster than it does today.  

In the Portal, you’ll have access to the Inspection Detailed Report – the document that lists 

everything the inspector noted. A Statement of Deficiency will also be available and feature just 

items that need to be corrected. 

Continued testing. We continue to test the Portal as we add more data. This testing is critical 

to ensure the launch takes place with as few bugs as possible. We are also reviewing more than 

a decade’s worth of data as we move it into the CMP. 

Budget status. The $3.52 million project remains on budget despite shifts in the launch date. 

We’re carefully managing the budget to ensure we deliver the high-quality system you expect, 

without additional cost. 

Portal benefits 

Once launched, the Portal will provide immediate benefits. Among those benefits: 

 Renew multiple permits at one time. 

 Print annual operating certificates as soon as you pay for them. 

 Receive alerts and reminders by email when action is needed. 

There are things you can do now to learn more. Visit the project website at 

www.Lni.wa.gov/CMP. Also, forward this newsletter to industry colleagues and have them join 

the Elevator Program’s email list to receive these newsletters and other information. 

If you have questions or comments about the Portal before the Nov. 19 ESAC meeting, please 

contact the Elevator Program, at 360-902-6130 or ElevatorSect@Lni.wa.gov. 

Gerald R. Brown CLSSYB 
Chief Elevator Inspector – QEI C-4789 
Washington State Elevator Program Manager - AHJ 
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